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         Message from the Pastor 

Monsignor  
Michael J. Gorman 

 St. Charles Borromeo &  
St. Peter the Apostle 

Central Parish Office  

Catholic Schools 

810 Pearl Street | Chippewa Falls, WI 54729 

715.723.4088 
 

OFFICE HOURS: 
M-TH 9 AM-4 PM, F 9:30 AM-1:00 PM 

Closed Holidays & Holy Days 
 

PASTOR 
Rev. Msgr. Michael J. Gorman | x108 
pastor@stcharles-cf.com 
 

ASSOCIATE PASTOR 
Rev. Ethan J. Hokamp | x105 
associate@stcharles-cf.com 
 

DEACON 
Daniel J. Rider | C: 715.215.0102 
jakobstad@juno.com 
 

ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT 
Cathy Greenseth | x100 
centraloffice@stcharles-cf.com 
 

FINANCE OFFICER 
Janet Wolfe | x104 
finance@stcharles-cf.com 
 

DIRECTOR OF SACRED MUSIC 
Shawn Muench | x103 
musicdirector@stcharles-cf.com 
 

FAITH FORMATION COORDINATOR 
Greg Gilbertson | x102 
cre@stcharles-cf.com 

ST. PETER CATHOLIC SCHOOL, TILDEN 

GRADES 1-8 | 715.288.6250 

www.stpeterschooltilden.com  

Home & School: Samantha Schwartz  

  715.933.1210 
 

McDONELL AREA CATHOLIC SCHOOLS (MACS) 

GRADES PreK-12 | 715.723.0538 

McDonellAreaCatholicSchools.org 

President: Molly Bushman 
 

ST. CHARLES EARLY CHILDCARE PROGRAM 

6:30AM-6:00PM | 715.723.2161 | 18m to 12yrs 

  Early Childhood Coordinator: Natalie Lilla 
 

ST. CHARLES BORROMEO PRIMARY 

  GRADES K-2 | 715.723.5827 

HOLY GHOST ELEMENTARY 

GRADES 3-5 | 715.723.6478 

  Principal: Eric Wedemeyer 

  Vice Principal: Jerry Smith 
 

NOTRE DAME MIDDLE SCHOOL 

  GRADES 6-8 | 715.723.4777 

McDONELL CENTRAL HIGH SCHOOL 

  GRADES 9-12 | 715.723.9126 

  Principal: Brian Schulner 

DO WHATEVER HE TELLS YOU 
 

The instruction that Mary gives to the “servers”  
in today’s Gospel should be heeded by any Christian  
desiring to do God’s will. It represents the answer that  
any young person who is discerning a vocation to the  
priesthood, consecrated life or marriage will receive  
from praying to Mary. As we observe the Week of  
Prayer for Christian Unity, it represents the attitude  
which the participants in ecumenical dialogues should bring to the 
table. With the March for Life in Washington, DC, this week, it 
represents the conviction of all who have the courage to speak for and 
defend the God-given right to life and the dignity of every human being. 
To paraphrase today’s First Reading: “For the sake of the unborn I will 
not be silent; for the sake of the right to life I will not be quiet.” 

Today’s Second Reading reminds us that God has enriched his 
Church with a variety of gifts, charisms, vocations and ministries. All 
should be used to build up the unity of the Body of Christ and to carry 
out the Church’s mission. Each of us has a part to play in that. For 
some it is to speak out; for others it is to do penance and to pray. No 
good gift that comes from God fails to bear fruit. Let us offer our gifts to 
the Lord. 

The annual Week of Prayer for Christian Unity begins this 
Tuesday, January 18, and ends the next Tuesday, January 25, the 
Feast of the Conversion of Saint Paul. This year’s theme is: “We Saw 
the Star in the East, and We Came To Worship Him.” This is the 
explanation of the theme: “Like the Magi who braved the perils of a 
long and dangerous journey to find the Christ child, our Christian 
brothers and sisters in the Middle East face many hardships as they 
strive to live out their faith in Christ. Our prayer in solidarity with their 
suffering is a light of hope and communion.” 

The Catholic Bishops of the United States have decreed that 
January 22, the anniversary of Roe v. Wade, is to be observed 
annually as a day of penance for violations to the dignity of the human 
person committed through acts of abortion, and of prayer for the full 
restoration of the legal guarantee of the right to life. Texts appropriate 
for this observance will be used in a special 8:30 AM Mass on Saturday 
at St. Charles. 

Unfortunately due to COVID concerns the diocesan trip to the 
annual March for Life in Washington, DC, has been cancelled. Even 
so, tune in to EWTN for live coverage of a number of these events, 
especially Thursday-evening’s Mass at the Basilica of the National 
Shrine of the Immaculate Conception (4:30 PM) and live coverage of 
the march on Friday (beginning at 8:30 AM). 

There have been so many devastating acts of nature this fall and I 
believe many of us would like to help. Nearby there was the tornado in 
Stanley. Just before that there were the tornadoes devastating a 200-
mile area from Arkansas to Kentucky. More recently there was the 
Marshall Fire that destroyed 1,000 homes in Boulder County, Colorado. 
Our own Catholic Charities of the Diocese of La Crosse has a fund for 
those affected by the tornado in Stanley. Catholic Charities USA has a 
disaster-relief fund for the Arkansas-Kentucky tornadoes and the 
Marshall Fire in Colorado. Next weekend we will take up a second 
collection for these funds. Whatever is collected will be divided 30% to 
Stanley and 70% to Catholic Charities USA. Any checks should be 
made payable to your parish. 

Pray the Rosary this week for an end to legalized abortion and the 
many other crimes against human life and dignity, for the unity of 
Christians, for people affected by natural disasters and, as always, 
pray for peace. 

 
May God bless his people with peace. 
Monsignor Gorman 

http://www.stpeterschooltilden.com
https://www.mcdonellareacatholicschools.org/
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 ST. CHARLES BORROMEO MINISTRIES 

StST. PETER MINISTRIES 

MASS SCHEDULE & INTENTIONS 

SATURDAY, JANUARY 22  4:00 PM 

SERVERS:  Peter Murphy, Volunteers Needed 

READER:  Judy Raymond 

CANTOR:  Shawn Muench 

EMOC: Kathy Dachel, Butch Dachel 

  Charline Myers 

USHERS:  Jerry Jacobson, Milford Lechleitner 

  Paul Sokup, Randy Steinmetz 

ROSARY: Randy Steinmetz 

SACRISTAN:  JoAnn Vahlenkamp 
 

SUNDAY, JANUARY 23 7:30 AM 

SERVERS:  Paul Tetrault, Eli Burmeister 

  Peter Murphy 

READER:  Rory Cameron 

CANTOR:  Karen Schmidt 

EMOC: Kathy Bowe, Erin Ripienski 

  Matt Amundson 

USHERS:  James Bandoli, Francis Gaier 

  Paul Roach, Sheldon Schneider 

ROSARY: Pamelann Schulte 

SACRISTAN: Ginger Harings 
 

SUNDAY, JANUARY 23 10:30 AM 

SERVERS:  Aubrey Buescher, Lauren Buescher, 

 Brady Rubenzer 

READER:  Gini Dachel 

CANTOR:  Adult Choir 

EMOC: Kevin Van Den Heuvel,  

  Diane Schemenauer,  

  Betty Hedrington 

USHERS:  Dennison Brower, Jake Leahy, 

  Jim Schofield, Seth Smiskey 

SACRISTAN:  Brianna Rider 

DONATION COUNTERS: Glenna Bowe,  

  Tammy Christopher 

Monday, January 17 St. Charles 
St. Anthony; Martin Luther King, Jr. Day  
5:30 PM Mass + Ann & Cyril Schemenauer St. Charles 
6:30 PM Novena St. Peter 
 

Tuesday, January 18 
8:30 AM Mass + Lyle Conrad St. Charles 
 

Wednesday, January 19 
8:30 AM Mass, Intention of Gabriella Jaramillo St. Charles 
 

Thursday, January 20 
St. Fabian; St. Sebastian 
8:30 AM Mass + Leonard Pieper St. Charles 
 

Friday, January 21 
St. Agnes 
8:30 AM Mass + Larry Schwartz St. Peter 
10:00 AM Mass + Elizabeth Kleinvachter Manor 
 

Saturday, January 22 
Day of Prayer for the Legal Protection of Unborn Children 
8:30 AM Mass, The Legal Protection of the Unborn St. Charles 
4:00 PM Mass + Lyle & Betty Norquist St. Charles 
6:30 PM Mass + Luke & Helen Bowe St. Peter 
 

Sunday, January 23 
7:30 AM Mass + Jane Mason Lubs  St. Charles 
9:00 AM Mass, All Entrusted to Our Pastor’s Care  St. Peter 
10:30 AM Mass + Warren & Virginia Wermund  St. Charles 
6:00 PM Rosary St. Charles 

SATURDAY, JANUARY 22 6:30 PM 

SERVERS:  Benedict Buntz, Andrew Webb 

  Zach Hunt 

READER:  Gary Loew 

CANTOR:  Mary Krall 

ROSARY:  Eric Buntz 

SACRISTAN:  Sonia Buntz 

SCRIP:  Audrey Erickson 
 

SUNDAY, JANUARY 23 9:00 AM 

SERVERS:  Caleb Clark, Andrew Plendl 

  Scott Wild, Jr. 

READER:  Cathy Bohl 

CANTOR:  Laura McChesney 

ROSARY:  Steve and Ann Plendl 

SACRISTAN:  Mary Steinmetz 

SCRIP:  Tami Pieper 

DONATION COUNTERS:  

  Dave & Patty Schimmel 

©LPi 

Readings for the week of January 16, 2022 
 

Sunday: Is 62:1-5/Ps 96:1-2, 2-3, 7-8, 9-10 [3] 
  /1 Cor 12:4-11/Jn 2:1-11  
 

Monday: 1 Sm 15:16-23/Ps 50:8-9, 16bc-17, 21 and 23 
  /Mk 2:18-22  
 

Tuesday: 1 Sm 16:1-13/Ps 89:20, 21-22, 27-28/Mk 2:23-28  
 

Wednesday: 1 Sm 17:32-33, 37, 40-51/Ps 144:1b, 2, 9-10 
  /Mk 3:1-6  
 

Thursday: 1 Sm 18:6-9; 19:1-7/Ps 56:2-3, 9-10a, 10b-11,  
  12-13/Mk 3:7-12  
 

Friday:  1 Sm 24:3-21/Ps 57:2, 3-4, 6 and 11/Mk 3:13-19  
 

Saturday: 2 Sm 1:1-4, 11-12, 19, 23-27/Ps 80:2-3, 5-7 
  /Mk 3:20-21 
 

Next Sunday: Neh 8:2-4a, 5-6, 8-10/Ps 19:8, 9, 10, 15 
  /1 Cor 12:12-30 or 12:12-14, 27/Lk 1:1-4; 4:14-21  

Saturday, 
January 22 

SC 8:30AM Mass 



NEWS and EVENTS 

   FAITH FORMATION 
   Religious Ed (RE), Sacramental Prep 
   Greg Gilbertson 
   Coordinator of Religious Education 
   Email: <cre@stcharles-cf.com> 
 

   Getting Involved 
 
    One of the best ways to increase your  
    your faith is to volunteer in your 
parish, get involved. There are so many ways God touches 
our lives with little and big blessings. Volunteering in the 
parish grows our faith and gives thanks to the one who 
gave us the gifts and talents; we need to share with our 
communities.  
   We encourage our young people to serve where they can: 
at Mass as altar servers, bringing up the gifts, helping to 
change out the art and environment, as we saw many 
families do last weekend when we ended Christmas 
season. Seeing parents and adults around young people 
serving others is something we can't do enough. There is 
something for everyone in a parish. Thank you for being a 
positive role model to our young people and getting 
involved.   
 

Greg Gilbertson 
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Mobile Meals of Chippewa Falls 
The Chippewa Falls community demand for meals is 
increasing and we are in need of more drivers. We are in 
need of drivers one day per week and substitute drivers. 
We greatly appreciate your help, please call or email. 
 715.723.0486 
 <mobilemealsinccf@gmail.com> 
 Visit our website: <cfmobilemeals.weebly.com> 
 
Come Follow Me!  
  When Peter encountered Jesus for the first time, he was 
busy doing his daily work, fishing. He was minding his own 
business, when Jesus approached him and asked him to 
put his nets out into the deep water for a catch. Although 
hesitant, he did as Jesus asked him and caught an over-
abundance of fish! When they arrived back on shore, Jesus 
said to Peter, "Come, follow me…" and Peter did.  
   In just the same way, the Lord continues to work in our 
world today, approaching us in our normal, daily lives and 
inviting us to consider following Him.  
   Have you ever considered following the Lord as a priest, 
like Peter? Do you know of a young man who you think the 
Lord may be calling to be a priest? Perhaps this is the 
Lord's invitation to follow Him. To begin the conversation or 
to inquire about what it means to be a priest, please contact 
me:  
 Fr. Nate Kuhn,  
 3710 East Ave. S.  
 PO Box 4004,  
 La Crosse, WI 54602 
 or by phone at 608.791.2667 
 
God bless you!  

St. Charles Altar Server Training  
January 23, 11:45 AM 
Please encourage your sons or daughters who are currently 
in grade 5 and older to serve their church in this ministry. 
We welcome them to a training immediately following the 
10:30 AM Mass at St. Charles Borromeo. 
 
Dead Theologians Society (DTS)  
January 16, enjoy a dynamic talk, social time, supper, and 
sports. DTS meets at 6:00 PM at the Goldsmith Religious 
Education Center (GREC), across the street from Notre 
Dame Parish. 
No DTS on Sunday, January 23. Many of the students and 
staff will be returning from the March for Life. Please pray 
for a safe and successful pilgrimage.  
 
A Lifeline of Hope and Healing for Struggling Marriages 
When the old ways aren’t working, the Retrouvaille Program 
helps couples restore their marriages and rebuild loving 
relationships.  
   This is a three-phase program that begins with a weekend 
stay in the Wausau area. The next program begins on 
February 18-20, 2022. Space is limited. Early registration is 
recommended. 
   A series of “post sessions” provide ongoing healing and 
support. Presentations are given by couples who share their 
personal struggles in marriage and the tools they used to 
rediscover their love. Participants reflect and interact in 
privacy with their spouse. It is not group therapy. 
   Costs are affordable and no couple is turned away 
because of limited finances. If you are wondering if this 
program is right for you or a loved one, find more 
information and answers to Frequently Asked Questions at 
<www.HelpOurMarriage.org>  
or call toll-free:  
1-877-922-HOPE (4673).  
All calls are fully confidential.  

Women’s Retreat - “Christ Is Our Hope and Our Peace” 
Ladies, you are invited to renew and deepen your faith 
on Saturday, January 22, 2022, at St. Paul Catholic 
Church, 1222 Main Street, Bloomer, from 9:00 AM until 
Noon. Cost of the retreat is $10 per person. Call or email 
Diane or Kathy (see below) for reservations.  
    Come listen to a presentation by Gina Bauer, a dynamic 
and entertaining speaker. Gina captivates and engages her 
audiences with lively stories and humor. She is able to 
convey Catholic teachings in a compassionate, down-to-
earth style that reaches the hearts of listeners. Join us for 
this inspiring speaker, music, refreshments and 
fellowship. Please invite a friend. Call or email Diane Kuba 
(715.568.2388 <kuba@bloomer.net>) or Kathy Zwiefelhofer 
(715.568.3942 <zeefmly@bloomer.net>) to reserve a seat.  

4-Year-Old Kindergarten 
The Chippewa Falls Area Unified School District is proud to 
offer a 4-year old kindergarten program. This program is 
open to any child that lives in the district and is 4 years old 
by September 1, 2022.  
Enrollment for the 2022/2023 school year opens 
February 7, 2022. Please see the Chippewa Falls Area 
Unified School District website for more information on 
registration or open enrollment for children living outside the 
District. You may also contact Marilyn Burish at 715-726-
2414 ext. 2783 for more information. 

mailto:kuba@bloomer.net
mailto:zeefmly@bloomer.net
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NEWS and EVENTS 
Foresters - Court 2034, 75th Anniversary 
   St. Peter Catholic Order of Foresters (COF) Court 2034 
was chartered on December 1, 1946. In recognition of its 
75

th
 anniversary, the Foresters would like to extend an 

invitation to all COF members and parishioners to celebrate 
this milestone on January 16, 2022. 
   The event will be celebrated starting with the St. Peter’s 
Mass at 9:00 AM. A reception of food and beverage will 
follow in the church basement. 
 
Our History — Feed My Lambs Book 
 View what the book is like by the open sample in the St. 
Charles Narthex. The book content begins with the history 
of the state of Wisconsin forming and admitted in the U.S. 
in 1848. However, the very first parish, St. Gabriel’s 
cornerstone for the church in Prairie du Chien, was laid in 
1839, the oldest church, to this day, in the Diocese of 
La Crosse. The history of this first parish begins the timeline 
of parishes and schools as they were established through 
the history of the Diocese of La Crosse. Beautiful colored 
photos, even inserts with postcards and letters.   
 

• McDonell High School is on page 26. 

• St. Peter Church and school history is on page 104.  

• St. Charles Church and school history is on page 193. 
 
The books available in the back of the church and in the 
parish office with a free-will donation. This is our history; 
you don’t want to miss having a copy of this beautiful book. 

Correspondence from Casa Hogar Sponsored Family 
 
Dear sponsors of St. Charles 
Borromeo Parish, 
   First of all, we want to thank 
God for allowing us to write to 
you, and we are hoping that 
you are in good health. 
   We want to tell you that we 
went to the beach after 2 years 
and were able to see how 
beautiful it is to enjoy ourselves 
for a moment. We went with 
other families from Casa Hogar. 
   During this pandemic we 
have been very cautious and 
our family has been in good 
health—all thanks to God. 
   For the year 2022 we wish 
you a merry Christmas, that our God gives you good health 
and the union of family. We pray that this pandemic ends 
soon. 
   We love you very much! 
   Obrero Family 
 
 
New Hope for Babies in the Womb? 
Pray for Our Supreme Court Justices! Could the 1973 ruling 
that legalized abortion through all nine months of pregnancy 
be overturned? The Dobbs case being heard by the 
Supreme Court could have that outcome–but your prayer is 
needed. Please post this flyer on your refrigerator and 
remember to pray and sacrifice for each of the Supreme 
Court Justices by name! A ruling is expected by June. 
Visit <diolc.org/catechesis/> 

 
Happenings at the Chippewa Falls Public Library 
Storytime Sessions 
Registration is required for these weekly session that run 
now through April 29. 
 Tuesdays at 3:00 PM 
 Wednesdays at 9:30 and 10:30 AM 
 Fridays at 9:30 AM 
 
Bargain Book Sale - January 17-22 
 Paperbacks 25¢ | Hardcover 50¢ 
 Friday & Saturday Bag Sale $3 
Library is located at 105 West Central St., Chippewa Falls 
 
 
 

St. Peter Parish Survey 
If you are a member of St. Peter Parish and have 
a child or children between 5-12 years old who do 
not currently attend St. Peter School, we invite 
you to take our survey at this link: 
 

https://forms.gle/hvcaGUnCU8Ngdkmk7 
 
Thank you for your input and assistance. 

https://forms.gle/hvcaGUnCU8Ngdkmk7
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January Church Cleaning: St Rose Circle 
Weekly, please vacuum church entrances, wash windows 
on doors, sanitize doorknobs and handles, clean restrooms, 
do a walk-through of the church, check the basement. 
Circle chairs are Ruth Goulet and Debra Bohl. 
 
Kitchen Cleaning: St. Clara Circle is to clean the kitchen 
during the week of January 24-27. Thank you. 
 
Shin-Dig Is July 17, 2022. Please be looking for items for 
the silent auction and our other Shin-Dig raffles. Thank you! 

Goldsmith Chapel 
123 Allen St., Chippewa Falls 

Peter’s Patter 

2022 Christian Mothers’ Officers 
President: Amanda Anderson, 715.829.7027 
VPresident: Megan McChesney, 715.579.3480 
Treasurer: Cindy Meyer, 715.210.5791 
Secretary: Kathy Adams, 715.808.3162 
Email: spparishofficers@gmail.com 

FINANCES Christian Mothers’ News 

Sunday 11:00 AM 

Monday 8:00 AM 

Tuesday Midnight 

Wednesday 11:00 AM, 2PM, 5PM 

January 9, 2022 
 

ADULT GIVING ST. CHARLES ST. PETER 
Weekly Budget $9,574.73 $4,110.92 
Envelope Contributions $3,905.00 $1,688.00 
Online Giving $3,873.50 $1,493.25 
Shortfall (Over) $1,796.23 $   929.67 

 

Budget Thru 6/30/2022        $497,886.00 (100%)     $213,768.00 (100%) 
Budget Thru 01/09/22          $268,092.44 (54%)       $115,105.76 (54%) 
Collected Thru 01/09/22      $256,961.98 (51.6%)    $108,118.54 (50.6%) 
Shortfall (Over) *                   $11,130.46*                    $6,987.22* 
 
This section shows the weekly and yearly budget for adult envelope 
giving.  *This last number shows the amount that we are short or (over) 
to make our adult envelope budget from 7/1/2021 through the current 
week. 
 
DIOCESAN ANNUAL APPEAL   ST. CHARLES         ST. PETER 
Assessed $61,215.00 $19,895.00 
Received Thru 01/10/2022 $47,197.66 $11,680.00 
Balance* $14,017.34 $ 8,215.00 
% of goal Received 77.1% 58.7% 
Number of Donors 116 46 
Registered Families 593 253 
Any balance that remains as of July 1 will become a bill and will have to 
be taken from the Sunday collections. 
 
EXTRA COLLECTIONS            ST. CHARLES        ST. PETER 
Youth $0.00 $5.00 
 

St. Charles Building Fund  
5/1/2019 thru 01/04/2021 
Goal $2,500,000.00 
Total Pledged $1,701,382.89 
Beginning Balance $   307,915.45 
Pledges Received $1,607,400.96 
Interest Earned $      76,035.41 
Less Expenses $  -225,717.67 
Total in Savings $ 1,765,634.15 

Call Andy at 715.568.5243 to help with any hours with 
Jesus at the Goldsmith Chapel. There are MANY hours 
that need a second adorer. 

 

    We are getting back in the swing of things since our 
Christmas winter break. 
    The fifth and sixth graders are learning more information 
about plants and what they need to gain energy. They have 
also been learning about Ellis Island and the immigration to 
the United States. In Religion, they are learning about the 
early life of Jesus. 
   The fifth and sixth graders have just finished reading 
historical fiction stories in Language Arts. 
   Sixth graders are learning about identifying parts of 
expressions in Math, while the fifth graders are learning how 
to divide decimals. 
    See you at the open house. 
 
    Ms. Anstett and the Fifth and Sixth Graders 

 
 * Tour the classrooms. 
 * Meet our wonderful staff and teachers. 
 * Learn all about our parish school 
 * See work completed by the children. 

 
Registration information available at the open house 

for the 2022-23 school year. 
 

Please join us as we kick-off our celebration of 
Catholic Education and 

National Catholic Schools Week. 

St. Peter Catholic School 
Grades 1-8 

 

Open House 
Sunday, January 30 

10:00-11:30 AM 
 

Inquiring families and parishioners 
are encouraged to attend and 

share our successes. 

mailto:spparishofficers@gmail.com
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McDONELL AREA CATHOLIC SCHOOLS (MACS) 
1316 Bel Air Blvd., Chippewa Falls, WI 54729 
McDonellAreaCatholicSchools.org  * 715.723.0538 Who is a parishioner? 

One who is registered and regularly 
participates in the liturgical life of the parish 
and demonstrates support of the parish 
mission by completing and fulfilling an annual 
commitment of time, treasure and talent. 

To register in the Parish:  We welcome 
anyone interested in being an active member 
of our parish.  Please call the parish office 
(715-723-4088) and make an appointment 
with Msgr. Gorman. 

Baptisms:  First-time parents must attend an 
instruction class, which is held every three 
months.  Parents are encouraged to plan 
ahead and attend the class prior to the birth 
of their child.  Please contact the parish office 
to sign up for the class. 

Marriages: Couples are required to contact 
Father at least six months prior to the 
anticipated wedding date and BEFORE 
making any other arrangements or reserving 
a reception hall. 

Anointing of the Sick: If you would like to 
receive the Sacrament of the Sick, please 
see Father after Mass. The sacrament is 
available to all who are ailing physically, 
mentally or spiritually. 

Hospitalized/Homebound: If you are in the 
hospital or homebound and would like to 
receive Holy Communion, please contact the 
parish office. 
 
Phone or Address Change: Please contact 
the parish office if you no longer have a 
landline phone, moved and have a new 
address. 
 

Bulletin Deadline: Please have all 
information to the office by Friday noon, one 
week before the date printed in the bulletin or 
two weeks before a holiday bulletin. 

Member Information 

www.stcharles-cf.com 
www.stpetertilden.com 

Follow Us on Facebook 

St Charles Borromeo Church - 
      Chippewa Falls 
 

McDonell Area Catholic Schools 
@McDonellAreaCatholicSchools 
 

St. Peter Catholic School 
@St.PetersSchoolTilden 
 

St. Peter's Christian Mothers' Society 
@ChristianMothersSociety 

Parish Websites 

“Cultivating Truth, Goodness, and Beauty” - Friday, January 21, 
5:30-7:00 PM. 
Chippewa Falls Parishes and McDonell Area Catholic Schools invite the 
parish community and especially MACS parents to “Cultivating Truth, 
Goodness, and Beauty”. This talk, by the Catholic University of Dallas, 
will be in McDonell Auditorium. It will highlight how schools, students, 
and families benefit from an education rooted in the True, Good, and 
Beautiful. No cost for admission. 
 
Catholic Schools Week January 30-February 5 #MACSCSW22 
Kids Winter Carnival—Sunday, January 30 
Festivities begin in St. Charles School Gym following the St. Charles 
Borromeo Parish 10:30 AM Mass. Activities include kids’ games, food, 
bouncy house, face painting, and an official proclamation of Catholic 
Schools Week by Mayor Hoffman. The public is invited. Admission is $3 
per person/$10 limit per family. Proceeds benefit students attending 
youth ministry events. 
 
Enrollment Dates for the 2022-23 School Year 
January 31 - Grades K-12 online registration opens. Contact 715-723-
0538 and ask for Kathleen Adams or Teresa Dachel for any K-12 
enrollment questions or visit “Admissions” on our website. 
February 1 - Wisconsin Parental Choice Program (WPCP) application 
opens on the Department of Public Instruction website for free tuition to 
attend MACS. 
February 7 - Chippewa Falls 4K enrollment begins. If your child will be 
4 by September 1, 2022, he or she is eligible for this free program. 
Busing is available. Contact St. Charles Early Childhood Center, 
715.723.2161. 
 
St. Charles Open House Tuesday, February 1 
Visit the 4K, St. Charles Early Childhood Center and K-2 grades at St. 
Charles Borromeo Primary School in Chippewa Falls from 3:30 to 5:30 
PM. If your child is turning 4 before September 1, he or she is eligible 
for the free four-year-old 4K education program at our St. Charles site. 
Free busing is available. Call 715.723.2161 or 715.723.0538 with 2022-
23 enrollment questions. 
 
McDonell Musical Cinderella – Tickets on Sale 
Performance dates are Thursday-Saturday, February 3-5, at 7:00 PM; 
and Sunday, February 6, at 2:00 PM. Order tickets online at 
<www.McDonellAreaCatholicSchools.org>. Cost Adults $10 each | 
Seniors/Students $6. With a paid adult ticket, children 3 and under 
attend free on a shared adult seat. Photo op with Cinderella and Prince 
Charming following each performance. 
 
Mardi Gras—Purchase Tickets Now 
The MACS 13

th
 Annual Mid-Winter Mardi Gras on February 12, 2022, is 

fast approaching at McDonell Central Catholic High School. A couple’s 
package of $165 features a delicious catered meal, drinks, four cash 
raffle prize tickets, music, games, and chances to win prizes! Single 
Raffle & Dinner package is $85. Tickets are on sale through our 
website. The cash raffle tickets also sold separately for $25 each or 5 
for $100. <www.bit.ly/MACSMardiGras>. We are truly blessed with our 
parishioners, alumni, families and friends who support our mission with 
gifts of time, talent and treasure.  #MACSMG 
 
Football Mania Week 17 Winners 
Sean Levich $25, Brandon Christopherson $25, Ryan Stelter $25, 
Sarah Schultz $25, Victoria Korger $25. 

http://www.mcdonellareacatholicschools.org/
http://www.macs.k12.wi.us/
http://www.bit.ly/MACSMardiGras


Taxes • Accounting  
Wealth Management
(715) 723-7009

Owners:
Dennis & Annette Hunt

ChippewaTaxAccounting.com

Laverne & Carol Schreiner 

288-6421 
11988 County Hwy B Chippewa Falls

Tilden Auto 
& Towing

	 For ad info. call 1-800-950-9952 • www.4lpi.com            St. Charles Borromeo, Chippewa Falls, WI            A 4C 02-0948

HORAN 

Funeral Home
“Proud To Be Locally 

Owned and Operated in 
Chippewa Falls”

715-723-4404

301 N. Bridge Street • 723-4323
www.shoemall.com

MOWER INSURANCE AGENCY
HOME • AUTO • LIFE • BUSINESS & FARM

515 W. Prairie View Rd.
715.723.5525

www.mowerins.net

Stelter Inc. 

Ready Mix Concrete, Black Dirt, 
Sand & Rock

15331 State HWY 124 • Bloomer, WI
(715) 288-6771 or (715) 726-8880 

Fax: (715) 288-6375

Wade Irwin                        Est. 1972

4977 174th St. • Chippewa Falls, WI
Fax: 715-726-1281

irwinhomebuilders.com

715-832-4795 • 715-723-9655 
MP# 682390

Zander & Associates, Inc.
CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS
11 E Central St. • Chippewa Falls, WI

715-720-0159 office 
715-492-0046 cell

Aggie’s Country Living is a newly renovated, 
5-star assisted living home where everyone 

is family. You can find us in Eagleton; located 
between Chippewa Falls & Bloomer, Wisconsin.

Beautiful view in a country setting

Check out our virtual tour at 
www.aggiescountryliving.com 

or stop in for a tour anytime at  
14135 150th Ave, Bloomer, WI.

For more information call 715-288-6333 
Sheena Harings 

sheena@aggiescountryliving.com

835-9113 • 723-9494

15% OFF 
With Senior Club Membership
Open Daily 6am-10pm • 2621 S Prairie View Rd

Doctors 
Mihm | Irwin | Goettl | Dougherty

(715) 568-2363 • 1502 Main Street, Bloomer

 

DIANE HINKE 
REALTOR® Associate
715-450-0778
DianeHinke@edinarealty.com

PRIMARY CARE/FAMILY MEDICINE & MEDICAL SPECIALTIES 
• OB/GYN Services • Pediatrics • Cardiology • Internal Medicine 
• Nephrology • Pulmonology • Endocrinology • Dermatology

NEW LOCATION IN SEPTEMBER 2019 855 LAKELAND DRIVE 
CORNER OF SEYMOUR CRAY & COUNTY HWY I

715.839.9280

OAKLEAFCLINICS.COM	 CHIPPEWA FALLSCHIPPEWA FALLSOAKLEAFCLINICS.COM

715.839.9280 

NEW LOCATION IN SEPTEMBER 2019  
855 LAKELAND DRIVE

PRIMARY CARE/FAMILY MEDICINE & MEDICAL SPECIALTIES  
• OB/GYN Services • Pediatrics • Cardiology • Internal Medicine  
• Nephrology • Pulmonology • Endocrinology • Dermatology

CORNER OF SEYMOUR CRAY & COUNTY HWY I 

715-556-3469 
AmandasEggs.com
“Store” at the Farm Open Everyday 

Daylight Hours
Pasture Poultry available: Whole 

Birds, Pieced, Stew Hens, Feet, Livers, 
Gizzards and Rabbit

@Amandas Eggs

 (715) 720-9605
Serving Clients from 2 Locations

11 E Central St     202 Bridge St
www.friesfinancialgroup.com

GARAGE DOORS — ELECTRIC OPENERS
SALES & SERVICE

BRYAN DAHL   715-492-6056

Serving the Chippewa Valley for Over 30 Years
603 N. Bridge St. • Chippewa Falls, WI

(715) 723-9192
Mon - Fri 9:00 AM - 6:00 PM      Sat 9:00 AM - 1:00 PM

715-723-6060 
www.toycenford.com

	 Kiln Dried after Treatment 	 www.crossarm.com

PAT & JOY BISCHEL • 715.723.4100ask for

KDAT

Contact Tom Maakestad 
to place an ad today!

tmaakestad@4LPi.com or 
(800) 950-9952 x5858

new for 2022
Medicare Plans that Share Your Mission

learn more: 920-430-0299


